MENLO PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes
November 08, 2018

	ITEM
	ACTIONS

	Board Members present
	Zach Yentzer-President, Wendy Sterner-Vice President, Raul Ramirez-Vice President, Liza M. Grant-Secretary, Isabel Doe-Treasurer, Steve Brown-Parliamentarian, and Matt Perry-Historian

	Introductions
	Board members were introduced to the attendees. Attendees and special guests introduced themselves to the group. Special guests included Steve Arnquist from Ward 1, Elaine Paige and Nathan Hall from Panorama Estates,and Eric Shepp from Pima County Flood Control.

	October Minutes
	Jim motioned to accept the minutes. Gene seconded the motion to accept the minutes. The motion passed by majority vote.

	Treasurer’s Report by Isabel Doe
	$1,136.45 balance
“We need to make some money!”

	Budget Goals Presentation by Isabel Doe and Wendy Sterner
	At the last MPNA meeting it was agreed that we pursue the development of a Menlo Park Neighborhood Plan (The Plan). In the 1970’s through the 1900’s Menlo Park was not included in the development of neighborhood plans. The City of Tucson’s Planning and Development Department was cut by 2/3. The development of the plan will necessitate the hiring of a professional planning firm now. Wendy reported that Marilyn Robinson of the Drachman Institute projected the cost of a professional firm as high as $10,000. Specifically, the Steering Committee and the Fund Raising Committee will have to be involved.

The urgency of developing the plan is seen in the quick changes to the neighborhood, as pointed out regarding Caterpillar. There was a traffic study done for Caterpillar for the traffic coming off the Freeway but not through any streets in the neighborhood. It is estimated that that there will an increase in 700 cars in our neighborhood daily. The group was reminded that Gadsen offered to underwrite a traffic study that would be inclusive of the neighborhood but the offer was ignored.

Contacting Wendy will put you on either or both of the committees. The first area of concern will be developing a budget necessary to the development of The Plan and to subsequently identify corporate sponsorships and grant funding sources. Budget priority will be placed on The Plan with the remainder of resources to fund regular MPNA activities.

	Traffic and Transportation Items in Menlo Park by Raul Ramirez
	Visual aids were utilized to demonstrate neighborhood zoning and development areas: The Bautista Development will be located behind Sentinel Plaza Senior Living, north of Linda and Cushing. There will be 300 housing units—2, 5 story buildings with a courtyard and cooling towers. Caterpillar will be occupied by mid’ 2019 with 750 employees (originally projected 650). West End project is almost completed and will have underground parking. The Mercado parking lot bordering Congress will have 9 Sonoran Row Houses. The Monier building will have 120 housing units with 12 underground parking spaces. Avenida Convento to be extended south. Burial sites are southwest of Caterpillar.

There is an amount of land owned by the City of Tucson that we may be able to contribute to the use of because of the responsiveness of Regina Romero’s office and staff (Steve Arnquist present at this meeting). The “Festival Area” may still be developed. $1.2 million dollars will be utilized for infrastructure improvements to Barrio Sin Nombre/San Agustin.

The Santa Cruz River Project was reviewed. It will begin in January at 29th St. and extend northward to Cushing. Reclaimed water will be infused into the river once completed so as not to disturb bird migratory and nesting patterns. It is believed that with the addition of water resources to the area the land will become more valuable and ripe for development.

Several issues were raised such as
1. Height limitations of new buildings. The 4 story limit was a MPNA recommendation and not a zoning regulation. The Plan will be a document that can hold “more teeth” than a recommendation.
2. The Mesquite Barrier. There is a “greening plan” developed to include the “acequia” by Mission Gardens and a time-table for the Carrillo House. The status of these is not known. However, this information could become readily available with the help of the Ward 1 office.
3. Events that happen in the area could benefit from better planning so as to not burden the neighborhood with parking and traffic woes. The Plan should also address these issues.

	Traffic calming and flood control of Cuesta and Sentinel Peak Roads by Panorama Estates neighbors Ellen Paige and Nathan Hall
	Our neighbors presented a slide show of the conditions of Cuesta St. that turns into Sentinel Peak Rd.,leading north to the peak of “A Mountain” with severe erosion of pavement, poor maintenance, and a history of traffic accidents involving bicycles and pedestrians as well as cars.

They are moving ahead, working with Living Streets Alliance and Ward 1(Steve Arnquist reported that a Road Safety Assessment has been completed) for improvements such as lower speed limits, increase water harvesting , curb protection with street narrowing, and perhaps innovations such as water permeable bike paths. Panorama Estates will keep MPNA informed.

	Pima County Flood Control staff member Eric Shepp
	The dredging is important in order to avert an expansive flood that could happen during the monsoon season. Since the bank protection projects were completed the sediment has risen by two thirds in the river. The City of Tucson will be able to turn off the reclaimed water fill during the monsoon if necessary.

Eric and staff presented Plan A for placing the Santa Cruz dredge material on the “A” Mountain fill with many maps. It was reported that there would be no disruption to the neighborhood from heavy equipment. The material would be contoured with berms and swales for water harvesting and return to the river. Native vegetation would be utilized.

Plan B: The dredge material could be deposited on land that is farther north and owned by the county, but at a much higher cost to citizens, without the ability to enjoy the open space that could be created atop the landfill. He reported there are examples of reconditioned land fills that allow for the continued safe expression of methane with useable open space.

Eric reported that the gas lines and the sewer lines that are present should not be in danger of a breach.

 The only thing that is needed is the go ahead from Rio Nuevo who owns the property.

Dan motioned that the MPNA Board facilitate a collection of letters/signatures of support from the neighborhood members and their delivery to Rio Nuevo Board. It was seconded by Gene. The motion was passed by majority vote.

	MPNA Transportation/Traffic Priorities
	The neighborhood is “under parked” and there is a need for traffic calming including a “speed watch zone”, more lighting, and pedestrian controls, are some of the traffic issues reviewed that warrant a meeting in December.

	Call to the audience
	Karen announced that the Pima County library has a wide array of programs coming up. At library.pima.gov you can click on the event you may be interested in and then choose a location. She especially mentioned Grant Writing workshops that are coming up in the next couple of weeks. Additionally, PCOA offers help with Medicare, Step Up to Justice will help with housing evictions, and there are locations where you may be able to obtain 70 lbs of food for $12.00.

Raul announced that there will be a sunrise service at the landfill area on 11/26/18 with T’O Chrm Nunez delivering  the blessing.

Diana announced that Mission Gardens held a sale of items from T’O artisans and basket makers to obtain native materials like bear grass, devil’s claw, and gourds, which have become more difficult to obtain.

	Next Meeting
	December 13, 2018
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